John T. Conway, Chairman A.J. Eggenberger, Vice Chairman John W. Crawford, Jr. Joseph J. DiNunno Herbert John Cecil Kouts

## DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

625 Indiana Avenue, NW, Suite 700, Washington, D.C. 20004 (202) 208-6400



September 27, 1994

The Honorable Thomas P. Grumbly Assistant Secretary for Environmental Management Department of Energy Washington, D.C. 20585

Dear Mr. Grumbly:

Enclosed for your information and use are two reports issued by our staff on seismic and structural stability issues concerning the CPP-603 and CPP-666 spent fuel storage basins at the Idaho National Engineering Laboratory.

Mr. Andrew Stadnik of the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will be available to provide any additional information you may require.

Sincerely,

John T. Conway

Chairman

c: The Honorable Tara O'Toole, EH-1

Mr. Mark Whitaker, Acting EH-6

Ms. Jill Lytle, EM-30

Mr. John Wilcynski, Acting Manager, ID Operations Office

Enclosures (2)